Tth April, 1959.

Mr. BE. Irving,
Department of Geophyslos,
Box &, G.P.0,

CANEEHRA, A.C.T,

My dear Ted,

I have been looking forward greamtly to seeing you, and was on the
point of writing when I had your note of 2nd April,

Wa ghall be driving over with the Cornlsh'a perhaps 6th May, and
I belleve arrangenente heve been made for our socommodstion in apite of
the orowied condition of your distinguished oity, in the middle of whloh,
I suppose, one onn atlll drive for miles without meeing a houms,

I very much want, while I am over here, to henr and mee mors of the
rook magnetiam evidemoe and indeed, generally of the geology of Australla,
Are you in olose toush with anyones, for example, in Adelanide?

During last winter I made four short visita fo Newoastle to mee
Kelith Runcorn's new department and the inevitable new building which is
being erscted to house 1t. I expect you knew most of them in Cambridge,
That sart of department have you?

I should not mind at all giving m talk on smoking amd lung canoer,
though I expeat I am becoming & target for a good deal of abuse from
those who feel that only a mmlicious desire to inorease the frequenoy
of lung cencer could move me to doubt the wisdom of giving up amoking.
Indead, it was partly becaume I smelt & good deal of fanatlclsm in the
osongragationa of Dall and Hill thet I went out of my way to challenge
thelr findings.

Sincersly yours,



